
INT. BREWERY/BAR - DAY

TRENT carries a tray with 4 pints of beer up to the table 
where MARK and CLAIRE sit.

TRENT
Sorry for the wait. Had to talk to a 
couple of my fans.

CLAIRE
(a touch of jealousy)

You have fans?

MARK
(a touch of disbelief)

You have fans?

TRENT
Yeah, you know. It's probably just cause 
I host the Stand Up night here. 

CLAIRE
That... get's you a lot of attention, 
does it?

TRENT
Sure. Some. Perils of show business I 
guess.

MARK
Trent, did you have these fans before you 
started hosting the comedy night?

TRENT
You mean when I was just bartending?

MARK
Yeah.

TRENT
Well that's a silly... well, actually, I 
guess I did. (to Claire) Nothing for you 
to be jealous about, honey. Hunky 
bartender. Kind of comes with the 
territory.

MARK
And did you, ever, I don't know -- give 
any of your "fans" free beer?

TRENT
Well that's a dumb question. Of course! 
Hello? They're my fans!
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Claire looks to Mark and nods understandingly.

TRENT (CONT’D)
What?

MARK
Dude, you give them free beer!

TRENT
So? They're my fans. Why wouldn't I -- 
ooohh. 

CLAIRE
Oooh, honey - you're still a hunk to me.

TRENT
Thanks. It's nice to have some support 
around here.

CLAIRE
You do know that hunks don't wear women's 
underwear though, right?

TRENT
I was trying to do something nice!

MARK
Nice for her or nice for you?

TRENT
Ha, ha. I'll have you know I will 
probably never wear them again.

CLAIRE
Well that's nice to -- wait, what?!

MARK
Dude you still have them?

TRENT
They made me buy them! You know those 
security cameras they have everywhere?

MARK
Yeah.

TRENT
Apparently they actually work! It's not 
like my apartment building where they use 
those stick-on plastic cameras that don't 
actually connect to anything.

CLAIRE
Oh, thank God!
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MARK
What?

CLAIRE
(to Trent)

So you aren't a freak who wants to do it 
in the elevator to give the security guys 
a thrill. 

TRENT
What? Of course not. 

MARK
The elevator? Really?

TRENT
What can I say? I've got a hot 
girlfriend.

MARK
You live one floor up. How far can you 
get in one floor? (off Claire's look) 
Oooh. (to Claire) I'm so sorry.

TRENT
That was one time! (off Claire's look) 
That was a couple of times!

CLAIRE
I'm just glad you're not an 
exhibitionist. At least not knowingly. I 
guess I should set a few of my friends 
straight.

MARK
I could set a few of your friends 
straight. (off her look) What? Only the 
couple get to talk about sex? 

TRENT
Wait. What do you mean "set a few of your 
friends straight?"

CLAIRE
No. Nothing honey. Just... you know... 
girls get talking.

Mark lifts a high five toward Trent.

MARK
Yeah they do! Am I right?

Trent ignores it.
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TRENT
Yes, and...

MARK
(lowers hand -to himself)

Tough crowd, tough crowd.

TRENT
...and what do they get to talking about, 
exactly?

CLAIRE
(nonchalant)

Honey, you know, stupid girl stuff...

TRENT
Like...?

CLAIRE
I don't know. Um, you know, stuff like 
whether Gail is going to remember to wear 
her bra that day...

MARK
My vote is for "let's hope not." Just 
sayin'.

TRENT
Or...

CLAIRE
Or, maybe, someone might have mentioned 
something about their boyfriend being... 
gosh, I can't even remember the 
expression.

MARK
A big perv?

CLAIRE
Who told you?
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